SOUTH TANGIPAHOA PARISH PORT COMMISSION
TUESDAY, DECEMBER 14, 2021 – 12:00 NOON

MINUTES –PUBLIC HEARING/REGULAR MEETING
Vice President/Commissioner Wm. “Bill” Joubert, in lieu of President Daryl Ferrara absence, called the Public Hearing/Meeting to order at 12:00 noon on Tuesday, December 14, 2021, at the Ponchatoula City Hall Annex Building, 110 W. Hickory Street, Ponchatoula, Louisiana.
Commissioner James Nelson followed with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Commissioners Present: Wm. “Bill” Joubert, James Nelson, Tina Roper and Jimmy 

                                        Schliegelmeyer, Jr.
Absent:  Commissioners Daryl Ferrara and James Wes Daniels, II 
Others Present:  Patrick Dufresne, Director; Helen Muller, Administrative Secretary; Robert Moreau, Galen Schum, Tara Lambeth, Ken Benitez, Ben Taylor, Ginger Cangelosi, Melissa Bordelon, Kim Coates and Dana Brown
All visitors were introduced and welcomed.
Hearing no public comments, the vice president then asked for a motion to adopt the Public Hearing agenda.
It was moved by Commission Roper and seconded by Commissioner Schliegelmeyer, Jr., that the Commission adopt the Public Hearing Agenda as presented.  Motion passed:  Yeas: 4  Joubert, Nelson, Roper and Schliegelmeyer, Jr., Nays: 0 Absent: 2   Ferrara and Daniels II 
NEW BUSINESS:
1. Public Hearing on the Proposed 2022 Budget

            a)  Opening Statements

Upon convening of the public hearing, Vice President Joubert stated, “The Public Hearing was called and is being held pursuant to the authorized published notice of the Ponchatoula Times on November 18, November 25  and  December 2, 9, 2021, thereby complying with the requirement of Louisiana law.  Commissioner/Treasurer Nelson presented the proposed 2022 Budget for the Commission’s approval and adoption since Lee Barends with ITL Accounting was not available to present the 2022 Proposed Budget. The budget represents a continuation of services offered by the Commission in accordance with current plans and goals.”   Presented was a detailed budget which anticipates revenues of $ 955,000.00 and expenditures of $937,700.00 leaving a Change in Fund Balance a negative amount of $17,300.00 for year 2022.
Vice President Joubert asked if any one wish to comment or had any questions on the proposed 2022 budget. After reviewing the proposed 2022 Budget and hearing from no one, he introduced a resolution relative to its approval and adoption. 
It was moved by Commissioner Roper and seconded by Commissioner Nelson that the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission formally adopt the proposed budget for the calendar year 2022, as presented.  Motion passed.  Yeas: 4 Joubert, Nelson, Roper and Schliegelmeyer, Jr., Nays: 0
Absent: 2 Ferrara and Daniels II 

It was moved by Commissioner Roper and seconded by Commissioner Schliegelmeyer, Jr., that the Public Hearing be closed and that the Commission proceed with its Regular meeting. Motion passed.  Yeas: 4 Joubert, Nelson, Roper and Schliegelmeyer, Jr., Nays: 0 Absent: 2 Ferrara and Daniels II 
Immediately following the closing of the public hearing, Vice President Joubert proceed with the regular meeting 
Prior to adopting the Agenda for its Regular Monthly Meeting, as presented, Vice President Joubert asked that the Commission adjust/amend the agenda to move forward with its first item being under New Business: Item 1. Proposed 2nd Amendment to 2021 Budget; a) Resolution  and switching Item 6: Dana Brown  & Associates Update to second to last item under Old Business.
It was moved by Commissioner Roper and seconded by Commissioner Schliegelmeyer, Jr. that the Commission adopt the regular meeting Agenda with adjustments by moving forward with New Business before Old Business. Motion passed.  Yeas: 4 Joubert, Nelson, Roper and Schliegelmeyer, Jr., Nays: 0 Absent: 2 Ferrara and Daniels II 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

It was moved by Commissioner Roper and seconded by Commissioner Schliegelmeyer that the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission adopt the minutes, as presented, of its Regular Meeting held on November 9, 2021 Motion passed. Yeas: 4 Joubert, Nelson, Roper and Schliegelmeyer, Jr., Nays: 0 Absent: Ferrara and Daniels II

TREASURER’S REPORT:

The Financial Reports for the month ending October 31, 2021 were presented by Treasurer/Commissioner Nelson.  He presented an October Financials Summation and YTD –Summation for the Commissioners review noting some minor changes, due to Ida’s insurance claims and expenses, that were included relative to revenues and expenses. He reported that the November financials were not available in time for reviewing and deferred the November summation reporting until the next meeting. Vice President Joubert hearing no additions or deletions, asked for a motion for acceptance and approval, of the October financials, as presented by Treasurer Nelson. 
It was moved by Commissioner Schliegelmeyer and seconded by Commissioner Roper that the October financials be approved, as presented.  Motion passed. Yeas: 4 Joubert, Nelson, Roper and Schliegelmeyer, Jr., Nays: 0 Absent: Ferrara and Daniels Il
(Old Business: As Amended)  
New Business:
1. Proposed 2nd Amendment to 2021 Budget

      a) Resolution
Treasurer/Commission Nelson was asked to present the proposed amendments relative to the 2021 budget. A copy was submitted/presented by e-mail for the Commissioner’s review and comments prior to its adoption of the 2nd proposed amendment to the 2021 Budget.  He gave a brief explanation summarizing on the unrealized gains and anticipated fund revenues changes. His explanation was given on the high-lighted line items shown with an asterisk relative to anticipate revenues and expenses.  The amendments/adjustments were made due to disaster emergency funds from hurricane Ida. 
It was moved by Commissioner Schliegelmeyer, Jr., and seconded by Commissioner Roper that the Commission approve the proposed 2nd amended 2021 Budget, as presented. Motion passed. Yeas: 4 Joubert, Nelson, Roper and Schliegelmeyer, Jr., Nays: 0 Absent: Ferrara and Daniels II

OLD BUSINESS:

1. LA DOTD – Port Priority State ProjectH.011927-Transload Improvements                   

The port director reported that there was no update at this time on that issue.

2. Prospective Tenant (s) Update
Port director Patrick Dufresne reported that one inquiry was received since the last meeting regarding a representative with Restore the Earth Foundation that had inquired about using the Port Manchac terminal for a federal tree planting project/operation to take place possibly in the Fall of next year. He will keep the Commission on the potential project.
3.  Invoice Payment Approval 
Treasurer/Commissioner Nelson presented the following invoices for the Commission’s review and payment approval: ( A copy of each invoice was made available in the Commission’s meeting packet/folder for their review)   
1. AECOM – Invoice 2000532757 Project: 60638292  July 24–August 20, 2021 , 2021 Amt. $2,290.00

2. Charles Carter Construction Co. Inc. Invoice 8368 Blend Tank Protection  Amt. $2,631.98

3. Dana Brown & Associates – Inv.# 2506 - (Task 1: and Task 2 Port Manchac Presentation) Amt. $5,600
4. Cash Coudrain & Bass –Nov. Services Rendered –Inv.# 121530 Matter 4623-1 Amt. $240.00

5. The Ponchatoula Times LLC Inv. 8070958 ( June 3, 2021 – Aug.5,2021 – Amt. 755.95

6. The Ponchatoula Times LLC Inv. 8070962 ( Sept.30,2021 – Nov. 18, 2021 – Amt. $657.63
Treasurer Nelson asked that the port director assist in going through each invoice individually giving clarifications on submitted invoice prior to their approval. Upon reviewing the invoices individually the vice-president asked for a motion for payment approval on the December 14, 2021, as listed.
It was moved by Commissioner Schliegelmeyer, Jr., and seconded by Commissioner Roper that the Commission approve payment on all the invoices presented by Treasurer Nelson and the port director. Motion passed. Yeas: 4 Joubert, Nelson, Roper and Schliegelmeyer, Jr., Nays: 0 Absent: Ferrara and Daniels II
4. Port Manchac Priority Discussion Update/National Estuarine Research Reserve (NERR)
Dr. Robert Moreau with SLU, being an expert on the NERR project, extended his thanks and appreciation for the invitation to speak again to the Commission in support of the estuarine site location research. Dr. Moreau noted that since Hurricane Ida the project schedule process has been pushed back. He reiterated that the site location project is competitive and remains on-going for a National Estuarine Research Reserve (NERR) in the state of Louisiana which included the following three possible site areas; Lake Pontchartrain, Barataria and Atchafalaya waterways.  He informed the Commission that the re-start process had begun with a couple of meeting’s in the making and the main concern was the preparations for a series of town hall meetings. He also reported that in the near future one meeting would be held in person at SLU, and the second, at SUNO, Southern University of New Orleans, and the third would be the only virtual meeting in regards to the status of the N.E.R.R. issue.
 The first Pontchartrain Basin town hall meeting will be held at SLU, Student Annex Building/Theater, on Tuesday, February 1, 2022 from 6:00 pm til 8:00 pm and second meeting will be held at SUNO on Thursday February 3, 2022, 6:00 pm til 8:00 pm but he was not sure of the location for that event. The third town hall meeting will be the only virtual meeting and that is scheduled for Friday February 11, 2022, 12:00 – 2:00 pm. The purpose of the town hall meeting is to explain the whole site location process and why the Pontchartrain Basin should be considered, as the best site location, for a National Estuary.  
Dr. Moreau stated that the NERR project would be well publicize and would have lots of media coverage, as other teams will also be having their town hall meetings in support of their location. They will also be refocusing on preparing/getting letters of support from various entities. The rest of the schedule consist of the finalizing Phase III, due in March 2022, with final proposals due April  22, 2022 and the actual site selection from NERR is to take place in May, 2022. The floor was opened for comments/questions. Commissioner Joubert and Nelson inquired about concerns relative the possibilities of interference in regards to the port’s existing tenants or future prospects/transloading operations or other developments, making reference to the Dana Brown’s revised master plan research.  Dr. Moreau’s comments were positive and felt there would not be any foreseeable problems with future port business and thought that having the port in a partnership would be a great opportunity for both entities.  He commented that the previously mentioned federal tree planting project also would be a great benefit.  He informed the Commission that he would keep them informed relative to the support letters and future town hall meeting schedules with dates, times, and locations.
5. Hurricane Ida Damage Assessment Update

Per discussions at the last STPPC meeting, the Port Director, Patrick Dufresne reported that he researched the building repair options in terms of coverage availability and discussed the issues with the Port’s primary engineer of record, AECOM. As a result, he contacted a local metal building contractor to get an estimation of his assessment as to what could be done to the two damaged buildings (An e-mail was sent to Commissioners relative to repair quotes for their review/comments.) He also, informed the Commission that the primary insurance company’s engineer analysis and opinion in regards to potential plans for repairs to port buildings was still being reviewed and the port should be hearing from the insurance claim engineer/adjustor soon. In summary it was the contractor’s opinion that basically it would be more practical to replace both buildings in terms of the marrying old infrastructure with new. Due to cost of removing old periling infrastructure materials and more labor would be involved. Other updates discussed were relative to the truck scale house, scale electronics and the small vessel dock. An update will be given at the January meeting once real numbers are received regarding future insurance claims/settlements. In concluding the Hurricane Ida damages update, the port director extended thanks/appreciation to the Port’s insurance carrier, Jackson-Vaughn Agency-Northlake Group and Agent, Paula Sziber for their services and assistance during the handling of the port’s coverage on its claims. 
6.  Dana Brown & Associates Update 

Vice President Joubert, prior to departing from the meeting, asked Commissioner Nelson to proceed with the meeting since he had a previously scheduled appointment.

Commissioner Nelson refreshed the Commission and attendees on the history and his personal input relative to the initial, 2020, proposed plans and concepts of the Dana Brown’s research presentation of the Port Manchac proposed masterplan  that included  possible  marketing tools such as boat launches, fishing piers, boardwalks through the wetland area, museum, tiny houses for rent and other key factors about the Port Manchac site to entice the public and community leaders to support the proposed projected concepts.
Prior to Hurricane Ida at a STPPC meeting, Commissioner Nelson asked that the  Commission reconsider/revisit  the Dana Brown & Associates masterplan seeking engineering cost estimates to implement the proposed revisions or future recommendation on  its proposed revised changes to include construction cost and benefits on investments from the  nature boardwalks, educational center/museum, rental cabins and a dog park. Since serving on the Commission the past three years, Commissioner Nelson expressed his personal opinion relative to his interest in the proposal saying it would be a value to the tax payers and parish feeling that its not getting any benefits, as a port, and felt that the revised proposed plans that Dana Brown will be showing/presenting would be more beneficial to the community.
Commissioner Nelson introduced Ms. Dana Brown and she noted her 42 year bibliography of work experience in the master planning field.   She provided a slide presentation for informational purposes and discussion which pertained to the Port’s history and its economic impacts prior to the Hurricane Ida damages of the ports warehouses, scale, and docks.   Other researched/ideas revisions included the following contents:  Louisiana culture, wetlands benefits, environmental goals and useful directions, wetland, conference, and museum center, Cajun style houses, swamp boardwalk, recreational fishing, seafood market, biking, hiking and bird watching. After realizing she was showing the previous presentation, Ms. Brown apologized for not having the corrected/revised presentation, but continued with a verbal introduction of the revisions giving additional information on the sketched revisions and discussed getting funding for the projects. 
Commissioner Nelson expressed his disappointment for not having the revised presentation to view for discussing future developments such as, a commission office, R.V. slots, cabins, museum/conference center, boardwalks and development of nature green areas within the proposed masterplan. Commissioner Nelson commented that it was a lot of work in regards to planning, and decisions must be made by the Commission for the plan to come to fruition.  Ms. Brown offered to come back in January to show the revised presentation. Ginger Cangelosi with Tangipahoa Economic Development, asked Ms. Brown if neogations were final with the tenant’s current transition period, if a cost analysis was done for the construction phase of proposed projects, and if funds were made available. Dr. Moreau, gave his comments, liking the idea of more outdoor recreational opportunities/activities that could be accessed by car and that there is a big demand for that sort of tourism. 
Commissioner Roper departed from the meeting. (Exit 1:00 pm)
Commission Nelson’s response was that the proposed projects would not interfere with the existing tenants operation and could not respond to other questions until the Commission approves and make its decisions on moving forward with the revised masterplan in place.  
Further discussions on the masterplan was tabled until a full quorum was made available. An invitation was extended to Ms. Dana Brown to present the revised version of the Port Manchac Master Plan at the STPPC January 11, 2022 meeting.

There being no further business the meeting adjourned.   

Happy Holidays were extended to everyone. 
The meeting was adjourned at 1:15 pm.
______________________________        _______________________________
James “Wes” Daniels, II Secretary               Daryl A. Ferrara, President
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